
 
REGULAR TOWNSHIP MEETING                 October 23, 2012 
MUNICIPAL BUILDING                DELRAN, NJ  
 
CALL TO ORDER                                                            SALUTE TO THE FLAG 
 
Sunshine Statement: Be advised that proper notice has been given by the 
Township Council in accordance with the sunshine law in the following 
manner.  Notice advertised in the Burlington County Times and Camden 
Courier Post on December 23, 2011 and posted on the bulletin board on the 
same date. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz and Mr. Morrow were present.  Mr. 
Catrambone and Mrs. Kolodi were absent.    
  
ALSO, PRESENT: Mr. Coluzzi, Solicitor, Mr. Hatcher, Administrator and Ms. Eggers, 
Municipal Clerk. 
 
Ms. Pomeranz made a motion seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve the minutes 
for September 19, 2012, September 25, 2012 and October 3, 2012.    
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz, and Mr. Morrow voted aye for September 19, 2012 and 
October 3, 2012.  Mr. Schwartz and Ms. Pomeranz voted aye on September 25, 2012 
and Mr. Morrow abstained.   
 
Ayes: 3 for September 19th and October 3rd.  
          2 for September 25th   
Nays: None 
Abstained: 1 for September 25th  
 

Motion Approved  
  
RESOLUTIONS ON CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Resolution 2012-125 Authorizing Approval to submit a grant application and 
execute a grant contract with the NJ Department of Transportation for the 
Improvements to Tenby Chase Drive – Phase 3 Project 
 
Resolution 2012-126 Authorizing Approval to submit a grant application and 
execute a grant contract with the NJ Department of Transportation for the 
Hartford Road Bikeway Improvements Project  
 
Resolution 2012-127 Establishing and adopting a Delran Township Complete 
Streets Policy  
 



Resolution 2012-128 To Support and Participate in the Volunteer Tuition Credit 
Program 
 
Resolution 2012-129 Releasing Zoning Board Escrow 
 
Resolution 2012-130 Releasing Planning Board Escrow  
 
Resolution 2012-131 Authorizing Mayor to sign agreement with the Burlington 
County Board of Chosen Freeholders for snow removal  
 
Resolution 2012-132 Releasing Maintenance Bond for Home Depot  
 
Resolution 2012-133 Approving Raffle License #438 for the Church of the 
Resurrection  
 
Resolution 2012-134 Granting approval for Totally Disabled Veteran Exemption  
 
Resolution 2012-135 Cancelling Taxes due to incorrect assessment  
 
Mr. Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pomeranz to adopt the 
resolutions. 
      
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz and Mr. Morrow voted aye.  
 
Ayes: 3 
Nays: None 
 
 
     Motion Approved  
  
MOTIONS  
 
Ms. Pomeranz made a motion authorizing the payment of bills including all purchases 
made under the Cooperative Purchasing Agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Schwartz. 
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz and Mr. Morrow voted aye.  
 
Ayes: 3 
Nays: None 
 
 
     Motion Approved  
   



  
Mr. Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pomeranz to accept the report of the Tax 
Collector, CFO and the Township Clerk. 
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz and Mr. Morrow voted aye.  
 
Ayes: 3 
Nays: None 
 
     Motion Approved  
 
Ms. Pomeranz made a motion granting the mercantile licenses listed below.  The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Schwartz. 
 

1. B & S Auto Repair, 3000 Route 130 North  
2. JB & Son’s Auto Sales, 150-7 Carriage Lane 
 

Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz and Mr. Morrow voted aye.  
 
Ayes: 3 
Nays: None 
 
     Motion Approved  
 
REPORTS 
 
Mr. Hatcher – Mr. Hatcher stated that we received a press for the Department of 
Environmental Protection that we received a Recycling Tonnage Grant in the 
amount of $52,493.  This is approximately 40% higher than previous years.  A lot 
of credit goes to Jerry DeSanto who files the application as the Recycling 
Coordinator.  
 
Mr. Hatcher reported that we received word from the Township Engineer that the 
work on the 2012 Road Program will begin next week. 
 
Mr. Coluzzi – No report. 
 
Ms. Pomeranz – Ms. Pomeranz reported that Senator Allen came down for a 
meeting regarding the issue in Riverside Park.  She met with several residents to 
discuss the issues.  She is looking at every angle to get the Township some help 
in that area.   
 
Ms. Pomeranz reported that she attended a town meeting regarding the 
development of the old Triboro property on Route 130.  Three acres of the 
property in located in Delran.  The development will include a nice restaurant, a 
Popeyes, a drive-thru Starbucks and some other retail stores and office space.   



Mr. Morrow reported that for anyone interested in the project they will be coming 
before the Delran Planning Board in the near future. 
  
Mr. Schwartz – Mr. Schwartz thanked Ms. Pomeranz for inviting him to the 
meeting with Senator Allen.  Mr. Schwartz stated that he has applications if 
residents wanted to pursue the Blue Acres program that they discussed.   
 
Mr. Schwartz reported that Mrs. Kolodi is not in attendance tonight because her 
father has passed away.  He asked that everyone keep her and her family in their 
prayers.   
 
Mr. Morrow – Mr. Morrow stated that he would like to echo Mr. Schwartz’s 
comments regarding Mrs. Kolodi.   
 
Mr. Morrow reported that the leaf collection schedule is on the website.   
 
Mr. Morrow reported that Halloween is next week and reminded everyone to 
watch out for the children on the roads.  
 
Ms. Pomeranz reminded everyone that the curfew is at 9:00 P.M.  
 
PUBLIC PORTION 
   
Mr. Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pomeranz to open the meeting to 
the public for any questions. All were in favor, the motion was approved.  
 
Dolores Cannone, 910 Hubbs Street, asked for an explanation regarding 
Resolution 2012-131 for snow removal.  She asked if this is for county roads 
only.  
 
Mr. Morrow reported that it is for county roads only.   
 
Ms. Pomeranz made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by 
Mr. Schwartz.  All were in favor, the motion was approved.   
  
Ms. Pomeranz made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adjourn the 
meeting.  All were in favor, the meeting adjourned.   
            
        Submitted, 
 
 
 
        Jamey Eggers  
         Municipal Clerk 
 
 
 
 


